
23  WHISTLEBLOWING POLICY 

The Head of Democratic & Partnership Services submitted a written report for Members of this Committee to consider the revised Whistleblowing Policy for Calderdale Council. There had been some important changes to the law on Whistleblowing introduced by the Enterprise and Regulatory Reform Act 2013, which took effect in June 2013, and this required the policy to be amended. In the course of reviewing the Policy, the wording and layout had been changed in an attempt to make it clearer and easier to understand. The existing Whistleblowing Policy was contractual. Any proposed changes to this Policy therefore required the consent of all of the recognised trade unions. 

Members suggested the addition of Councillors to the list of contact points under the “Prescribed Persons” section in the revised Whistleblowing Policy. Members also suggested the extension of protection to staff Whistleblowing about any perceived wrong doing, this might encourage more staff to feel confident in using the Whistleblowing Policy.

RESOLVED that 

(a) the updated Whistleblowing Policy be noted;

(b) this Committee recommend that a consultation process on the revised Whistleblowing Policy is held with the recognised trade unions; and

(c) the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services be requested to submit a report to a future meeting of the Audit Committee summarising the conclusions of the consultation on the revised Whistleblowing Policy, and what further measures have been considered for inclusion in the Whistleblowing Policy in order that all staff feel confident of using the Whistleblowing Policy as a way of reporting misdemeanours in the Council.
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